



RD report – Cindy reported (full reports should be attached to the EASC minutes):
World News

The latest NAWS News is out: <http://www.na.org/?ID=reports-nawsnews-nawsmain>.

Fiscal Report was finalized through June 2015. For the 1st time ever we have received over \$1 million in contributions from members, areas, regions, and zones. Here is the link the end of the year report: <http://www.na.org/?ID=ArArchive>.

The world board recommendation in regard to reducing the seats from 18 to 15 will be in this year's CAR report.

WCNA 36 that was held in Brazil costed a lot more than was predicted. Exact numbers will be forthcoming. This set back will cause the planning of non-US events to be re-evaluated. Something good that came from it was a surge in Brazilian on-line hits and other PR. There is an international 1-800 number for H&I in the works.

FIPT: The conference has clearly stated that only literature written by addicts for addicts and approved through global decision making at the WSC should carry the NA name. And, in a delegated responsibility from the fellowship, NA World Services is the sole publisher and distributor of that literature. World Services still believes that members with information remain in the most advantageous position to halt copyright infringements.

Cindy attended the Western Service Learning Days in Las Vegas. NAWS and a WB were requested to present an "Illicit Literature" workshop. NAWS staff will be emailing me the workshop material and it will be available to present at any future events if requested.

Traditions Book: The draft will be available in this year's CAR report.

CAR/CAT: The world conference is finalizing this to be published and distributed so that our region will be able to vote on the motions before the next conference meeting. This will be a vital GSA event for this year as we will be going over the CAR. There is to be a literature survey in this year's car as well. Honesty Trust & Good will be this year's conference theme. There will be a presentation released in this year's CAR about the history of the conference.

The conference is the business meeting that happens every-other year, the year's the world convention does not occur.

CAR is the Conference Agenda Report in which we will vote on all of the motions presented by all of the regions around the world.

CAT is the Conference Approval Tract which is handed out after the CAR for our approval of the financial budgets for our fellowship and projects.

Virtual Workgroups Report: **Decision-Making at the WSC** workgroup has ended and the recommendations from this workgroup will be in the next NAWS News.

Planning Our Future workgroup can be found at <http://www.na.org/?ID=pof-index>. .
The "Role of Zones" workshop is ready and input is needed.

Service Systems: Two virtual meetings have ended and a 3rd is coming up on Rural Recovery. Our RD, Cindy, plans to attend this meeting. More and upcoming information can be found at <http://www.na.org/?ID=servsys>.

Web Meetings: If you would like to participate in any of the following web meetings, please send your name, contact information (email address), trusted servant position, and region, as well as ideas about what you would like to see discussed, to: Events@na.org for conventions, Handl@na.org for hospitals and institutions and PR@na.org for public relations/public information.

PSZF met August 28-30th in Des Moines, IA. Cindy was in attendance. Details can be found in her full report. Jan 29-31, 2016 will be the next zonal forum in Lawrence, KS.

Multizonal Service Symposium: The proposal for an ongoing symposium passed with 22 regions responding. 21 regions in support, 1 opposed and 3 did not respond yet. Event will be held in Milwaukee in September 2016. Website being updated and flyers are posted. Go to <http://mzssna.org>. We will need to forward our \$100.00 contribution to MZSS, PO Box 700192, Dallas, TX 75370. Last year we made the \$100 contribution then all of the money was donated to world (around \$8,000.00). This year they will need the startup money again but we voted for it to remain self-supporting after that. In other words, they will still donate to world but will keep the seed money every year to begin the next years' service symposium. **Take to groups to vote: Do we want to donate the \$100 to get this year's forum going so it can then be self-sustaining.**

RD Alt Report – Kyle reported. He too attended the PSZF in August. He also attended the P3 fundraising event that was held by Walk Your Talk. He has the updated Guide to World Service from NAWS. He will be presenting a workshop with Pam T at the FSR and is ready to assist Cindy with the CAR workshop for this year's GSA event.

FD Report – Report by Iian L. - There were a total of 6 people in attendance none of which were RCMs from any of our areas. We discussed the Learning Day Workshop

proposal that we will be sending to region for approval from the areas for implementation based on needs of the fellowship that were brought up at last regions FD committee meeting. **Take back to the groups to vote: Is it ok for FD to have a learning day workshop at all regional events (this is a vote because there may be cost involved). This is a learning Day workshop proposal and the topic would be current issue discussions.**

EASC RCM – Angie reported the business of our last 2 area meetings.

PASC RCM – Everything good.

WASC RCM – They are getting back on their feet financially. Ironically the Norman Winter Convention will be in Midwest City in 2016.

Southern Fifth RCM – We met in Marlow on Sept 19th Our area function Fun in the Sun went great. The new location Deer Creek Lodge was prefect. Looking forward to next years.

Treasures Report:	Beginning balance:	2287.59
	Total Income:	36.08
	Expenses:	150.00
	Working Balance:	2173.65
Literature Report:	Beginning Balance:	538.44
	Deposit:	132.47
	Ending Balance:	670.91
	Inv. totals	1237.57
Fits Report:	Total Balance:	1019.67

We voted to start a separate account for Fits and make a deposit for next year to reserve the location.

No changes in our trusted servants.

Donation to OK Region: \$ 11.57

Events: DNA has a fundraiser Haunted House (Scared Straight) @ 5:00 Hay ride Speaker food at Duncan Club House 706 Ridley Road.

Step Forward has a Halloween Dance Live Band after the meeting starts @ 6:00 giving candy.

ILS Gary Bollig S5ASC (RCM)

Clean & Crazy – By Ed B. – Revenue was \$6,628.00, Expenses were \$6,899.00. Loss of \$251.00. but there is left over merchandise so maybe will break even before it is all said and done. The committee recommendation was for Ed b. to chair again next year.

OKRCNA – Pam T. - \$209.00 turned over from last year's merchandise sales. There are 33 shirts left and these will be spread among the different regional fund-raising

events. This year's convention at Renaissance in Tulsa again, April 1-3, 2016. First fund-raising will be at the North Side Stroll's Thanksgiving Day event and we are hopeful to have registrations & pre-convention shirts there also.

FSR – Wanda & George – There will be two speakers from FL. Please pre-register.

GSA – Kyle B. – Feb 5-7, 2016 @ St. Grove's Methodist Camp in Glencoe, OK. This will be a CAR GSA so Cindi B. our RD and myself will be conducting a CAR works hop on Saturday. Our own web servant Tony K. will be our sat night speaker. We will have an NA auction after speaker meeting, and that is always fun. Bring items for auction if you have swag to donate. There will be a recovery meeting on Friday evening. We still need a cook, so if anyone knows someone who can handle it and willing let me know.

\$25.00 for entire weekend. 5 meals provided with bunk style sleeping arrangements. Bring your own bedding and bath towel. It's always a good time.

That's all for now. More will be revealed in the months to come. Wanda & Gary volunteered to cook.

Webcontact – Tony K. By the end of the year we will be able to print the BLMT meeting list. Go to www.nameetinglist.org for an example of how it will look.

Take back to the groups to vote on Proposal to make webcontact a 2 year term due to be voted on every even year beginning June. This is to promote the spirit of rotation and to promote accountability to the RCS. This is a bi-law change.

World survey: To fill the survey out online, please go to <http://membership2015.questionpro.com>.

If you want to download the survey and fill it out offline, please go to <http://www.na.org/survey>.

Treasurer's Report – Susan S. reported (Full Reports Attached)

Beginning Balance \$ \$15,560.06

Ending Balance \$4,230.06

Elite Advertising for t-shirts yesterday that I had not seen before (from C&C). So, we have \$862.50 less than we thought.

I asked why are we paying taxes and it is because there is not tax exemption on sales.

Business & Discussion – We have a new secretary Alexis A. from Norman.

In December we will be voting for Chair, Vice Chair, & Secretary terms.

If anyone wants us to move forward with sharing our conference seat to MN please let her know. There are many options they can sit together & have one vote, MN could say ya'll go and we will text you our input. Many ways this could work.

Next Meeting – The next meeting is in Ardmore hosted by the Southern 5th Region on December 13, #12 Broadlawn Shopping Center. Fellowship Development 9 am, Regional Business @ 11 am.

Intent to fill – Facilitator open for nominations, Co-facilitator open for nominations. Secretary open for nominations.